July 13, 1945 Mr. John F. Lance, Coach of Basketball Kansas State Teacher's College Pittsburg, Kansas Dear John: It was mighty nice of you to write me regarding William Hayden Hubbard and Dale Morrow. I appreciate this very much. I have not had an opportunity to visit with either ' of these boys, but a group of us did speak to them the first day they arrived for assembly. It was in the evening at Fraser Hall and I did not get to shake hands with them. I will though in the very near future. Again I thank you and wish in a pleasantly reciprocal. manner a fine summer for you and a successful season coming up. Yours sincerely, Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach FCA: MEH